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I am a Pakeha New Zealander whose family has been in Aotearoa New Zealand for over 100 years.

MY REASONS FOR OPPOSING THIS "FORESHORE AND SEABED BILL"  INCLUDE:

I believe that clause 3 (a) takes away Maori tino rangatiratanga over the foreshore and seabed. By referring to "public foreshore" the Bill clearly excludes areas that are already publicly owned, most of which are in non-Maori ownership. This means that the individual property rights of (non-Maori) owners are protected while the (iwi and hapu) rights of Maori are extinguished. This breaches article 2 of the Treaty of Waitangi. It is another form of raupatu, similar to those practised in the nineteenth century when laws were passed to enable confiscation and alienation of Maori land. 

Clause 12 makes it clear that foreshore and seabed that has been deemed to be in public (rather than Maori) ownership may be disposed of by a special Act of Parliament. Past history, including asset sales in the 1980s and 1990s, suggests that there is no reason for confidence that this "public" land may not be sold by some future government.

In recent years much time, energy and money has gone into compensating Maori for past injustices, including loss of land. I believe the proposed Foreshore and Seabed Bill will perpetrate a new injustice. Given the significant Maori opposition to this Bill, as made visible by the hikoi, it is obvious that this legislation can only be passed by a parliament in which the majority of members are Pakeha. It will benefit Pakeha at the expense of Maori. It makes a mockery of concepts of partnership between Maori and Pakeha and diminishes the status of Maori as the tangata whenua.
A submission on the Foreshore and Seabed Bill to the Special Select Committee on the Foreshore and other Related Sea Matters.
































